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	PRESS RELEASE


Not only prizes, but also fines at Karlovy Vary festival
(Pilsen, July 13, 2015) The 50th International Film Festival in Karlovy Vary was visited by not only thousands of film fans and real celebrities, but also officers of the Czech Trade Inspection Authority who were interested in various goods and services offered to the participants of the festival. When compared with the previous year, inspections showed worse results as regards honesty of sale of goods and provision of services. Almost 50% of inspections showed flaws and the director of the inspectorate based in Pilsen made it publicly known in advance that he would use inspectors from other regions as well. “Entrepreneurs most frequently violated the Act on Consumer Protection. There is a bad news for guests of restaurants in Karlovy Vary – defects were mostly discovered in ordinary restaurants and not in seasonal stalls with fast food and refreshments,” said the inspectorate’s director Jan Řezáč. 
Besides CTIA inspectors from the Pilsen and Karlovy Vary Regions officers from Prague, České Budějovice and Ústí nad Labem participated in the inspections carried out during the Karlovy Vary IFF. They detected flaws in 41 of 85 inspections, i.e. 48% of cases. There were 51 different violations, mostly of the Act on Consumer Protection. Failure to inform consumer about prices of drinks or billing of consumption to the detriment of the consumer by several Czech crowns belonged among less serious findings. Vendors also breached the Act on the CTIA using scales without valid certification or non-calibrated glass. Administrative proceedings will be launched with inspected entities for serious findings, especially repeated breaches of vendors’ obligations or incorrect billing to the detriment of the consumer by several tens of Czech crowns. 

When compared with inspections results from last year, the ratio of detected flaws increased by 15%. The fact that this time it was not only operators of stalls and occasional sellers, but above all operators of ordinary restaurants was surprising not only for the management of the CTIA inspectorate, but also for the Minister of Industry and Trade and his vice-minister who were informed about the results of the inspection action during their visit to Karlovy Vary.
Fines that will be imposed within administrative proceedings will reflect the fact that some repeated inspections showed repeated flaws of the same nature.
Inspections carried out during the festival in Karlovy Vary didn’t relate only to alimentation facilities, but also accommodation facilities that were already inspected before the festival.  8 of 23 inspected facilities breached their obligations when in most cases they failed to inform consumers about prices of accommodation services. In 2 cases inspectors saw deceitful commercial practice (hotel operators refused to accommodate them due to full capacity, but reservation books proved the opposite). Administrative proceedings will be launched in these cases as well. 


